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Tan-y-Mynydd Trout Fishery 
Tan-y-Mynydd 

Moelfre 
Conwy 

LL22 9RF 
Mona Windfarm  
The Planning Inspectorate 
National Infrastructure Planning 
Temple Quay House 
2 The Square 
Bristol 
BS1 6PN 

Interested Party Reference: 20047795 
 

27th September 2024 
 

Dear Sirs 
 
Mona Offshore Wind Farm:     Follow-Up Submission on Behalf of Tan-y-Mynydd Trout Fishery 
 
Further to our previous submission of 1st August 2024 and the issue of The Inspectorate’s document 
ExQ1: 13 September 2024 we are pleased to provide the following updates, namely: 
 
Q1.6.26 Alternative Route 
To date The Applicant has to date not provided us with any ‘signposting’ to or detailed information as to 
why the alternative cable route to the immediate North of the fishery was rejected by them. We would 
appreciate being provided with this detail, ideally in a concise/consolidated pack (soft copy). 
 
Q1.21.10 Potential Effects on Tan-y-Mynydd Trout Fishery 
REP1-080.2: In para 1 of The Applicant’s response we believe it incorrectly asserts that the ‘northern’ 
onshore cable route was selected. In point of fact, it is our understanding that the Southern route has 
been selected by The Applicant. 
In para 2 The Applicant asserts that the proposed cable route location is now located at a ‘considerable 
distance and much higher elevation (from the fishery), which places the spring it at a low risk’.  We 
agree that the route is now at a higher elevation than the known above ground origin of the one spring.  
That said, The Applicant has still failed to demonstrate that the below ground catchment area and pre-
emergent water flow route(s) of the spring are such that there is a ‘low risk’ of them being impacted by 
the construction works and/or permanent cable route. In our opinion this needs to be addressed. 
 
The combined impact of these matters fails to provide us with confidence that The Applicant’s responses 
to this point are sufficient or robust.  We therefore consider the matter to still be open. 
 
REP1-080.3: It is pleasing to note that The Applicant has noted our concerns regarding the different 
water sources that supply the lakes.  That said, we are disappointed that The Applicant has to date 
failed to provide any advice as to how it proposes to provide assurance that the uncharted source(s) of 
the spring feeding the upper two lakes will be identified, monitored and if then necessary protected.   
 
REP1-080.4: Since the site visit of The Applicant on 13 May 2024 we can advise that until 24 September 
2024 there had been no further contact on any matter (other than an email on 18 Sept with a link to The 
Inspectorate’s latest correspondence) from The Applicant. 
With regard to The Applicant’s statement at para 2, we are pleased to note the proposed broad nature of 
the studies and monitoring indicated by The Applicant.  That said, to date there has been no further 
update or other communication provided by The Applicant as to the extent, detail, timing, progress, 
locations or any other matter in respect of its proposed investigations etc. 
 
REP1-080.5: Para. 1 We are pleased to note that ongoing monitoring of ‘originally installed’ boreholes is 
taking place.  As things stand, we are unaware of the location or detail of those boreholes or their 
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appropriateness to providing information relative to the underground springs that we rely upon for our 
lake water.  We would therefore appreciate The Applicant providing us with a soft copy pack containing 
sufficient detail, such that we can seek appropriate advice and reassurance as to the adequacy of its 
proposals. 
It is pleasing to note at Para 2 that ‘Requirement 9 of the draft DCO’ will provide for the preparation of a 
detailed Construction Surface Water and Drainage Management Plan.  That said, the future existence of 
such a construction plan alone is insufficient and will not address our Points (b), (c) and (d) relative to 
the permanent works, the seasonality / timing of the construction works and provision of suitable legal 
protections.    
 
REP1-080.6: We welcome the commitment of The Applicant to continue to engage with us to find a ‘set 
of solutions to our concerns’.  In this regard we would advise that as of 24 September 2024 a 
representative of The Applicant (Ellie Daikin) has now offered to hold ‘Teams’ update chats with us 
every 6 weeks until matters are fully resolved.  
 
Q1.21.11 Suitable Legal Undertakings 
 
Whilst we note that this question has been addressed to The Applicant.  For our part, we can confirm 
that to date there has been no dialogue on this matter between ourselves and The Applicant.  We await 
with interest The Applicant’s response to the Inspectorate’s question especially given the extent of our 
ongoing concerns regarding those matters outlined above.  As such we reserve our position on this 
matter.  
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Prof. Martin Chambers  
For and on behalf of Tan-y-Mynydd Trout Fishery Ltd 
 
Attachments: 
ExQ1: 13 September 2024 page 19 of 60 and page 58 of 60 
Table 2.15: REP1-080-Tan-y-Mynydd Trout Fishery Limited 
 
  
Copy to:  The Mona Windfarm Team 














